
January 2023 

N1831 State Highway 13, Medford, WI 54451 • 715-678-2411 • www.taylorelectric.org 



Policy change for member-owned 
yard lights 

In the past, our crews and trucks have been available to 
repair member-owned lights as a fee-based service.  We are 
discontinuing this service for a few reasons.  First and 
foremost, this work is regulated and technicians must be 
licensed electricians to perform.  Second, with many lights 
controlled by switches or behind breakers inside the house, 
we were unable to make the repairs without an appointment 
when the member was at home.  Lastly, the many variations 
of lights and equipment required a larger variety of parts 
than we normally stock.  We apologize for any inconvenience 
to the members that we have helped in the past.  Please 
contact one of the local electricians to assist with light 
repairs.  We will also no longer sell the repair parts for 
existing lights as we transition to all LED lighting for TEC 
owned/member rented lights.   

 

Board Report – November 2022 
• Approved October disbursements totaling $424,623.  11 

new member applications, and October 2022 
construction in the amount of $153,728. 

• Reviewed financial results for October with $451,116 
Operating Margins and $801,219 Total Margins year to 
date.   

• There were 12 outages in October, with an average YTD 
outage time per meter of 0.6149 hours.   

• Four applications for discounted early retirement of 
capital credits to estates were approved with total 
capital credits of $5,554 to be paid out at the net present 
value of $2,101. 

• 26 delinquent accounts were processed for collection 
following the November 20th due date.  The total 
amount owing on these accounts is $8,591.   

• Other topics covered included upcoming rate changes, 
power cost adjustments, DPC budget and rates, 5 
policies, absentee balloting, bylaw changes, and 
upcoming local and national meetings.  

RATE ADJUSTMENT REMINDER 
 (Billing starting in February 2023) 

 
This is a reminder of the upcoming January rate increase. 
There will be no change in the energy pricing; only the base 
fee will be adjusted to reflect changes in the fixed costs of 
operation of the cooperative. 
 
Single phase base fee will increase to $44.95/month, Single 
phase time-of-day to $46.45/month,  Three phase to 
$71.85/month, and Three-phase peak alert to $134.85/
month. 
 

INTERESTED IN SERVING ON THE 
BOARD?  CALL TODAY! 

 
Members interested in serving on the board should contact 
CEO-Kenny Ceaglske or one of the following nominating 
committee members: Rod Adams, 715-678-2397, Jack 
Johnson, 715-785-7777, or Kathy Jochimsen, 715-785-8049.  
Interested candidates will need to fill out a form and be 
willing to submit a brief questionnaire for publication in the 
annual report candidate section. Please contact one of the 
committee members by February 24, 2023 if interested.  


